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                               February  01, 2020
500 South College St.
                                                                                                                                                                Trenton, TN 38382

Trenton1stUMC@gmail.com

(731) 855-0561
Pastor Brian Griffith
BGriffith1968@yahoo.com 
731-676-2412

                       OUR PASTOR’S CORNER

My girlfriend kept telling me she was going to break up with me if I didn't stop quoting the song I'm a Believer by The Monkees, but I thought she was just kidding...Then I saw her face.

A soldier serving in Afghanistan was annoyed and upset when his girl wrote breaking off their engagement and asking for her photograph back. He went out and collected from his friends all the unwanted photographs of women that he could find, bundled them all together and sent them back with a note saying, "I regret to inform you that I cannot remember which one is you -- please keep your photo and return the others."
In the words of Neil Sedaka, the Carpenters, David Cassidy, and Gloria Estefan, breaking up is hard to do.  This is the current reality of the United Methodist Church.  I am sure that most, if not all, of you have seen on the news or heard about the Protocol that a group of diverse leaders in the church are trying to put before General Conference which outlines how our denomination might split equitably.  Even closer to home there is Northside UMC, one of the largest churches in the Memphis Conference, that has already chosen to leave the denomination and become the independent Northside Church.  All of this is causing stress and grief throughout our denomination and our churches here in Trenton.  To that end, I am going to try to explain a little about the prevailing issue and what it is going to mean for us as a member of this denomination.

For decades there has been fighting over the presenting issue of human sexuality (and the deeper theological issues it exposes like the nature and authority of scripture, the doctrines of sin, salvation and sanctification), but to put this complex issue as simply as possible traditionalists cannot be in a denomination that redefines marriage and progressives cannot be in a denomination that does not.  This is the one issue that will continue to create divide and for which there is no compromise from either side.  Again, this issue is much more complex than this simple statement but suffice it to say that we have come to a point in our denomination where something must be done so that we don’t continue to destroy ourselves from the inside.

So what does that mean for our future?  I think that it means that in May at General Conference there will be some kind of resolution for the denomination to split.  That being said, we do not know what it will look like at this time.  All the articles and news stories are simply speculation because at the end of the day whatever proposal is put before the General Conference will have the opportunity for legislation and change.  I suspect that whatever passes will create a situation where many churches will leave the denomination before the end of the year, however based on everything I have seen, heard, and read churches will have a couple of years to make a decision whatever the outcome. 

However, in the words of Bishop Gary E. Mueller, “local congregations matter more than denominations.”  This means that we have a unique location, are made up of a unique group of people and possesses a unique history to become the church Jesus wants us to be – a vital congregation that makes disciples of Jesus Christ, who make disciples equipped and sent to transform lives, communities and the world.
Our church is literally the body of Christ in this community.  We touch hundreds of lives in the Trenton area and beyond every year and we would be missed if we were gone.  God has brought us together for a purpose, to share the love of Jesus with each other and those around us.  As a church whatever we do going forward after General Conference will be done with love and consideration for everyone in our church family. We as a church , are too important to the Kingdom of God here in Trenton to take this lightly. 
We currently have many ministries and programs that are making a meaningful impact.  There is the prayer shawl ministry, neighbors ministry, why not ministry, the work of the UMW, mother’s day out, and so much more that make a difference in the lives of those around us.  This church was founded in 1827 and has weathered several splits and mergers that have happened in the Methodist Church and we will continue to weather what is to come and serve God in Trenton and Gibson County for years to come!

Please pray for our church and its continued ministry to this community.

Peace and Love,

Brian
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February Tweets from        Mom’s Day Out
We have a full house upstairs with 24 adorable little children! Some students have moved, but we have quickly been able to fill their spot and still not be able to serve everyone who wants to attend. Our newest student is one of our own, Elizabeth Joyner. Elizabeth is a joy to work with.  She is always smiling and happy.  She loves singing and stories and art projects.  And of course, she is adorably cute!  It is sweet to see her and her cousin, Carley (also adorable!), work and play together.  I am thrilled our MDO program is here to serve not only the community, but also our own church family.  

It is already February, but I still feel as if we have not had a real winter yet.  As I am writing this it is drizzling rain, with a promise of maybe a few flurries.  But that is not winter.  Every winter needs a good snow!  We need to be able to build a snowman, go sledding, throw a few snowballs and then come into the warm to enjoy a cup of hot chocolate and homemade chocolate chip cookies! So, I am keeping my fingers crossed and my mittens handy.
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It will soon be Valentine’s Day and love is in the air!  A perfect time to learn about sharing God’s love, from feeding the birds to making Valentines for family and friends. February may be a short month, but we will pack it full of fun, lots of chocolate and love!   Ty Anne
February Birthdays        

	February 1  Bettye Jackson

	February 2  Julie Riley

	February 7  Lindsey Peterson

	February 9  Gary Blankinship

	February 12 Adrienne Taylor

	February 14 Sally Wyatt

	February 17 Barbara Parker

	February 19 Billy Woods

	February 24 Melanie Griffith 

	February 25 Larry Ridings

	February 26 Luther Coble

	February 26 Gloria Jones

	February 26 Cathryn Lane
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  Amelia Cyrus, niece of Janie Collins’son-in-law; Virginia Cherry; Betty Denton; Charlie and Dorothy Lancaster; Luther Coble and Family;  Family of Mark Gibson; Landon Jones, grandson of Bobby and Priscilla Jones;  Charles Carr; Rick Ingram; Neil and Mary Ernest; Family of Henry Phillips.   
NURSING,REHABILITATION & RETIREMENT HOME:

Mary Ruth Love, Dorothy Davis,  Trudy Phillips,  Dot Kilzer, 
_______________________________________________________________
         FUMC TRUSTEEES MEMORIAL FUND

In Memory of:_____Henry Phillips
By:     Nancy Phillips

                             Rev. and Mrs. Dan Camp

                             John Camp

                             Murray and Barbara Jones

                             Glenda Lane

                             Becky George

                             Roger and Judie Reasons

                             Fred and Peggy Davis

                             Lee Ramsey

                             M.L. Ramsey

                             Ralph and Sandra Cochran

                             John and Leda Phillips

                             Glenna Helms

                             Gibson Electric

                             Sally Wyatt

                             Faye Campbell Bunn

 In Memory of:              Mark Gibson
                 By:        Roger and Judie Reasons

                               Fred and Peggy Davis

                               Sally Wyatt

                               Faye Campbell Bunn

In Memory of:              Ms. Edith Miller   
                 By:             Becky George
                                    Fisherman’s Class

                                    Barbara Griggs

In Honor of:  




Neil and Mary Ernest
                  By:         Gary and Carolyn Blankinship

In Honor of:             Ushers:
                                 Ralph Cochran

                                 Bill Woods

                                 Wally Vernon

                                 Bobby Moore

                                 Joe Elliott

                                 Ed Joyner

                                 Clint Buchanan

                                 Gary Buchanan 

                                 Ross Pope
                     By:    Gary Blankinship

In Honor of:              Luther Coble
                     By:  Fisherman’s Class
In Honor of:         Sunday School Teachers

                               Charles Carr

                               Dr. Teri Maddox

                               Gary Wygant

                                Delores Smith

                                Pat Putnam

                                Clayburn Peeples

                                Franky Hodges

                                Rhonda Peeples

                                Jeff Carr

                                Peggy Davis

                                Katey Vernon

                                Amanda Haltom

                                Pat Riley

                                Roy Jones

                By:  Gary Blankinship
In Honor of:                    Mary Ernest
                      By:  Fisherman’s Class

In Honor of:                     Ralph Cochran    
                      By:  Fisherman’s Class
     STAINED GLASS WINDOW FUND
In Memory of:              Henry Phillips
Pat Zarecor

Billy George
                         By:  Frank and Barbara Parker             

In Honor of:                 Pat Putnam
                           By:  Frank and Barbara Parker
  Why Not Ministry Fund
In Honor of:              Roy Jones

                                   Billy Love

                         By; Frank and Barbara Parker

       *******************************************
            NURSERY WORKERS FOR FEBRUARY
If you would be willing to volunteer from time to time in the church nursery, please let Brenda know.  It would be a huge help to the people who are already volunteering.
	February 2   Michele Elliott and Ann Taylor

	February 9   Delores Smith and Barbara Griggs

	February 16 Janice Wygant and Peggy Davis

	February 23  Pat and Amanda Haltom


*********************************************************
Let’s not forget our “Food Bank”!!!!! 
           Items needed listed by last name(
A-B

Ramen Noodles

Canned Salmon

C-D

Ravioli

Canned Tuna

E-H

Vienna Sausage

Spaghetti

J-P

Pasta Sauce

Peanut Butter

Jelly

Q-S

Dried Beans

Rice

Cereal

T-Z

Powdered Milk (Individual Packets)
Oatmeal (Packets)
Pasta Sauce
______________________________________
. 
In the words of Mister Rogers:
The Secret to Happiness is:

Be Kind!

Be Kind!

Be Kind!
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Methodist Schism
In 1784, when there was a shortage of ordained ministers in America after the Revolution, the Bishop of London refused to ordain a Methodist for the United States.  As a result, Wesley ordained Thomas Coke as superintendent and two others as presbyters.  In the same year, by a Deed of Declaration, he appointed a Conference of 100 men to govern the Society of Methodists after his death.  

The Wesleyan Methodist Church grew rapidly, numbering 450,000 members by the end of the 19th century.  However, schisms were bound to happen.

The Methodist New Connexion broke off in 1797, the Primitive Methodists in 1811, the Bible Christians in 1815, and the United Methodist Free Churches in 1857.  A movement to reunite the Methodist groups began about the turn of the century and succeeded in two stages.  In 1907 the Methodist New Connexion, the Bible Christians, and the United Methodist Free Churches joined to form the United Methodist Church; and in 1932 the Wesleyan Methodist Church, the Primitive Methodist Church, and the United Methodist Church came together to form the Methodist Church.

The church faced schism over issues of race and slavery.  The African Methodist Episcopal Zion Church (1821) and the African Methodist Episcopal Church (1816) were formed because of the racial prejudice experienced by African Americans in the Methodist Episcopal Church.  The slavery issue split the Methodist Church into two bodies: the Methodist Episcopal Church and the Methodist Episcopal Church, South (organized in 1845).  A third church formed as a result of the slavery question, the all-African American Colored (now “Christian”) Methodist Episcopal Church (1870), split from the southern Methodist church.  After the Civil War the two main churches grew rapidly and gradually became assimilated to the general pattern of American Protestantism.  When it was clear that the old issues no longer divided them, they began to move together.  But it was not until 1939 that they formed the Methodist Church, which the smaller Methodist Protestant Church (established 1830) also joined.

The originally German-speaking Evangelical United Brethren Church, itself a union of the Church of the United Brethren in Christ and the Evangelical Church, was united with The Methodist Church in 1968 to form the United Methodist Church.

.
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          Presorted Standard


Office Hours:  8:00 AM – 12:30 PM

Monday - Thursday

Pastor Brian is also available by
   phone:  731-676-2412                         
                                     








